
Shingles Vaccination Programme

The aim of the routine programme in 2014/5 is to offer shingles vaccine to all those aged 70 years. We will also run a catch up programme for those aged 78 and 79 during 2014/5. 

Who will get the vaccine?
All people aged 71 on 1 September 2014 are eligible (i.e. all those born between 2 September 1942 and 1 September 1943, inclusive). People aged 78 and 79 will also be offered the vaccine in a catch-up programme (i.e. all those born between 2 September 1935 and 1 September 1936, inclusive). 

What about people who aren’t 70 or 78 or 79, will they be getting it?
People under 70 years of age will get the vaccine in the year following their seventieth birthday. 
People aged 80 and over will not get the shingles vaccination because the vaccine is less effective as people get older
Between September 2014 and September 2015, the shingles vaccine is offered routinely as part of the NHS vaccination programme for people aged 70, 78 or 79. You become eligible for the vaccine on the first day of September 2014 after you've turned 70, 78 or 79 and remains so until the last day of August the following year.

You can have the shingles vaccination at any time of year, though many people will find it convenient to have the vaccine at the same time as their annual flu vaccination
Timing 
The shingles vaccination programme began on 1 September 2013. 

Vaccine Availability

To ensure adequate supplies of vaccine for each year of the programme, and given the short shelf life of the product, the vaccine has been purchased centrally to ensure enough vaccine is available to deliver to one routine cohort each year, and for the catch-up cohort in 2014, depending upon uptake. 

The vaccine is not available from any other source (including privately) and therefore cannot be offered to patients outside of the programme cohort.

For more information about the shingles vaccination please go to:

http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/shingles-vaccination.aspx 

